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My name is Ron Clements, I am an ICC member, past chapter president, and the building and 
property maintenance official for Chesterfield County, Virginia. As detailed in my resume, I have 
over 30 years of code enforcement experience and a dozen years of management experience. My 
experience managing a department with 68 employees and an over 5-million-dollar budget, coupled 
with my active involvement in ICC committees and the code development process, has given me 
the experience and skills necessary to qualify me for board service. I became involved in code 
development attending my first code hearing in 1995 and have stayed involved ever since. I was 
there every step of the way through the transition from the legacy codes to the ICC and have served 
on a dozen ICC committees over the last two decades. So, after much encouragement from my ICC 
friends and colleagues, I have decided to run for the ICC Board of Directors at the 2023 Annual 
Business Meeting. I would be honored and grateful if you would consider supporting my candidacy.  
 
In Virginia, I have been active with the Virginia Building and Code Officials association and the 
Virginia Plumbing and Mechanical inspectors association. I chaired the VBCOA building code 
committee, which led to my involvement in the ICC code development process. After becoming a 
VBCOA board member I went on to become the VBCOA president in 2005/2006 and have served 
as Legislative Committee chair and a lobbyist for both VBCOA and VPMIA since 2008.  
 
I am a candidate for one of the three at large seats available in St. Louis. I look forward to 
supporting the recommendations of the Nominating Committee and do not plan to run from the 
floor if not selected by the Nominating Committee.  
 
I believe in the philosophy that a rising tide lifts all ships and look forward to serving all of the ICC 
members, working to set policy and strategic direction that ensures great products and services to 
support the best codes and standards produced in the world. I have reviewed a lot of information 
including the IRS 990, spoken to a lot of members, and what I have learned has raised my 
confidence in the strength of the ICC family of solutions, and the critical role the Board plays in 
setting the strategic direction of the Council. I look forward to joining the Board of Directors and 
working hard to continue improving and leading such a great group of companies and serving such 
an engaged and dedicated group of member professionals. What I am looking forward to most, is 
getting out to meet and work with as many members, chapters, and regions as I can. 
 
Looking forward to the opportunity…. 
 
Best, 
Ron 
 
 
 
 

 


